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	Moor Nook Community School

Ribbleton Hall Drive

Preston

PR2 6EE
Tel: 01772 796009

Fax: 01772 655427
Headteacher: Ms Suzanne Clough, BA (Hons), PGCE, NPQH
	



Dear Parents and Carers, 

As a part of your child’s education at Moor Nook Primary School, we promote personal wellbeing and development through a comprehensive Personal, Social, Health and Economic (PSHE) education programme. PSHE education is the curriculum subject that gives children the knowledge, understanding, attitudes and practical skills to live safe, healthy, productive lives and meet their full potential. 

I am writing to let you know that lessons within PSHE will focus on relationships and sex education (RSE). Lessons will include pupils learning about: healthy relationships, including friendships; families; growing and changing, including puberty; personal hygiene; changing feelings; becoming more independent; keeping safe; developing self-esteem and confidence. Pupils will also have opportunities to ask questions. PSHE education is taught throughout the school in every year group and is monitored and reviewed regularly by the staff and governing body. Please visit the school’s website: www.moornook.co.uk for more detail about our PSHE curriculum, where you will find our PSHE and RSE policies along with the curriculum overview so you can see what will be taught in each year group. 

The Relationships and Health Education (which includes learning about the changing adolescent body and puberty) is statutory and parents are not able to withdraw their child from these lessons. Parents have the right to withdraw their children from any aspects of Sex Education other than those which are part of the science curriculum. The new statutory guidance makes it clear that schools should still provide a programme of age appropriate sex education which has been taught previously at Moor Nook Primary School in Year 6. 

All PSHE teaching takes place in a safe learning environment and is underpinned by our school ethos and values. We would like to invite you to look at the information on the school website to find out more about what your child will learn, know the materials and resources being used in lessons and access frequently asked questions. As a school community, we are committed to working in partnership with parents; parental feedback is important to us and feedback in the past has indicated that the overwhelming majority of parents continue to be highly supportive of the relationships and sex education programme. If you would like to find out more or discuss any concerns, we would urge you to contact the school office on 01772 796009 to make an appointment with our Headteacher and PSHE lead in school. 

 Yours sincerely,

Miss. C. Caunce 

Assistant Headteacher
	Email: head@moornook.lancs.sch.uk

Website: www.moornook.co.uk
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